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Honiton Town Council

Minutes of the  meeting of Honiton Town Council held at the Town Council offices, New Street, Honiton on Monday the Eighth of February 2010
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr M R Allen




Cllr Miss V Ash*   ** (Mayor)
Cllr J J Ayres*




Cllr R E Coombs*
Cllr A B Boom*




Cllr D Foster
Cllr P J Fleming*



Cllr Mrs S Groves
Cllr M McGuire*




Cllr Mrs V A Howard*

Cllr J B Taylor*




Cllr Mrs M D Morgan*
Cllr M J Teare*
Cllr V C Whitlock*




*
Trained in Power of Wellbeing

** 
Also District Councillor

In Attendance

Cllr Mrs M Olive


East Devon District Council
10/16.
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Casson (P); Cllr Corke (P); Cllr Farnham (P); Cllr Halse (P)
10/17.
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Coombs – Roundball Wood (P)
Cllr Howard – Twinning Association (P)
Cllr McGuire – East Devon District Council (P); Allotment Association (P)
10/18.
To receive and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 December 2009
Cllr Morgan asked for an amendment to be made. This was agreed and, subject to this amendment, the minutes having been circulated prior to the meeting were approved and signed as a true record.
10/19.
To receive the police report

PC Atyeo submitted the crime figures for the past month which showed 47 recordable offences against 54 in the same period last year. 
10/20.
To receive input from East Devon District Council re changes to recycling in Honiton

The Mayor welcomed Ms Karen Arnett who gave Members an overview of the service to be introduced to Honiton from 24 March 2010. Ms Arnett outlined the ways in which recycling would be changing and also the destination of the recycled items from kerbside collections. 
10/21.
To receive reports from County and District Councillors

Cllrs Allen and Mc Guire declared personal interests on this item regarding their employment with South Somerset and East Devon Councils

Cllr Olive reported that East Devon District Council was currently discussing service plans for the next three years. She had raised the question of why town councils had been informed so late of budget restrictions and had been assured by the Chief Executive that this would be reviewed and the town councils would be contacted in March with regard to the next budget.
Cllr Olive also reported that the Executive Board was continuing to discuss partnership working with South Somerset Council. Cllr Allen advised that details of the proposed arrangements were on the South Somerset Council website, including reductions in staffing. Cllr Ash advised that she felt it important that everyone be involved in these discussions and that it was not a “top downwards” situation. Cllr Boom asked for more detail on the Officers being seconded; Cllr Olive advised that the only current definite plan was for Karime Hassan to be seconded to Exeter from April for 9 months. 
Cllr Olive reported that work was continuing on the Local Development Framework. There had been a low response from the public to date and therefore a one day workshop would be help in each town, including Honiton, in March. Cllr Ash advised that the LDF was now coming into the public domain and District Councillors were stressing the need for Officers to brief Ward Members and Town Councils.

Cllr Whitlock raised the problem of town council representatives being invited to meetings at East Devon District Council but receiving no feedback. He felt that the District was paying lip service to consultation with parish councils and asked Cllrs Olive and Ash to advise East Devon that the Town Council would like to be involved and also kept informed of the results. 

Cllr Ash advised that the District Council was currently preparing a rural manifesto, which she felt would be particularly useful for the meeting with local parishes. 
10/22.
Public Question Time
None received

10/23.
Mayor’s Announcements

None given

10/24.
Correspondence

Correspondence received from 12 January to 2 February 2010

Government

1.
Government Opportunities January/February 2010

2.
Modern Gov January 2010 

3.
Correspondence from Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government re the recent severe weather

East Devon District Council

4.
Copy correspondence from Cllr Miss Randall Johnson to the DCLB re proposals for unitary local government in Devon

5.
The Knowledge 15, 22 and 29 January
6.
Agenda and papers for Overview and Scrutiny Co-ordinating Committee 27 January including budget review and analysis of EDDC performance

7.
Agenda and papers for Overview and Scrutiny Co-ordinating Committee 2 February including LDF responses summary

Others

8.
NALC e-bulletin 15 January

9.
Correspondence from SWH-BBIS in response to letter concerning trees in Kings Road

10.
Minutes of East and Mid Devon Community Safety Partnership 14 January

11.
Notification of Police Authority Liaison meetings

12.
JUNKmail – Devon Community Recycling & Community Composting Network News

13.
Notification from Everys Solicitors re applications to The Mullins Trust

14.
Notification from Devon Libraries of survey into mobile library service

15.
VIVA – Newsletter of East Devon CVS January 2010

16.
Agenda for Honiton Twinning Association 29 January 
The Clerk drew Members’ attention to item 7 which included the responses to date to the LDF. Cllr Coombs advised of the importance of ensuring full public consultation, including the Town Council, on the LDF process.
Cllr Ash drew Members’ attention to item 13 and asked them to encourage people to apply for funding.

Cllr Whitlock queried whether a response had yet been received from the NHS Partnership Trust regarding The Bungalow; the Clerk confirmed that a letter had been promised for the Policy meeting on 25 January but to date it had not arrived – she would chase this. Cllr Boom reported that he had been informed that The Bungalow was due to open on 28 May but at the present time it was not known what services would be included. 

Cllr Howard advised that she had attended the Twinning Association meeting on 29 January (item 16). A dinner was being arranged for 29 March to which Councillors would be invited. It was planned to arrange a visit by Mezidon Canon to Honiton at the end of May.

Late Correspondence 3rd to 8th February 2010
Devon County Council

a) Devon Strategic Plan – Investing in our Devon

East Devon District Council

b) The Knowledge Issue 36 including article on traditional high streets

c) Agenda and papers for Executive Board 10 February including final proposals re budget and details of shared services with South Somerset Council

Others

d) Invitation for Council to join Honiton Sport Relief Mile Sunday 21 March

e) Reminder of Millennium Green Public Meeting 11 February 7pm

f) Roundball Wood – response from wardens to recent letters in the press

g) Health Director January 2010

h) Local Councils Update January/February 2010

The Clerk drew Members’ attention to item (d) and advised that the Mayor would be taking part; she would circulate details to all Councillors asking them to take part.

Cllr Coombs advised that he hoped to attend the Millennium Green Public Meeting (item e).

The Clerk read out the contents of the Warden’s correspondence (item f) which had been written following comments in the local press regarding Roundball Wood.  Cllr Coombs advised that he had visited the Wood that day and felt that misunderstandings arose from residents having different expectations; however the Town Council had a responsibility to keep the Wood safe. He advised that he was willing to visit the Wood with anyone who expressed concerns about the work being undertaken by the Town Council. Cllr Ash thanked the Wardens for the excellent work they were doing on behalf of the Town Council at Roundball Wood.
10/25.
To receive, consider and confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Policy committee meeting held on 25 January

Cllr Allen asked for an amendment to item 10/5. This was agreed and, subject to this amendment, the minutes having been previously circulated were signed as a correct record.

10/26.
To receive a report of a meeting with the Development Trust

Cllr Teare had tabled a report of the meeting held with the Development Trust on 21 January. Concern was expressed by a number of Members that they had become members of the Development Trust but had not received information or notices of meetings; Cllr Teare confirmed that this matter had been raised and the Trust had recognised the need for better communication. 

The Town Council and Trust had agreed to hold quarterly meetings to ensure better communication. In addition the Trust was giving consideration to an update of the Community Strategic Plan and it was agreed that this should be a joint working consultation with the Town Council. Cllr Allen queried whether the Strategic Plan had been formally adopted by East Devon District Council; Cllr Teare advised that he understood it had but that in addition much work had been done by the Town Council over the years to develop documents that subsequently had not been adopted or endorsed. The Clerk was instructed to check the current status of the Community Strategic Plan. 

10/27.
To confirm Cllr Farnham as a member of the Market Advisory Committee

THE COUNCIL RESOLVED to appoint Cllr Farnham as a member of the Market Advisory Committee. 

10/28.
To receive reports from Members with Special Responsibilities

Cllr Coombs – Rights of Way
Cllr Coombs expressed his concern that discussions on walkways and footpaths were now contained within the Town Management Advisory Committee; he believed this was the inappropriate meeting for this subject and that the matters should be discussed in public. The Clerk would review the committees in her recommendations to the Annual Council Meeting in May.

Cllr McGuire – Allotments

Cllr McGuire reported that the Allotment Association had held its AGM with approximately 50 attendees. They had successfully appointed a new committee, retaining the existing officers. They had agreed to charge an annual membership of £1. The Association was now waiting for news of the planning application. It was agreed that applicable rents should be subject to the guidance of the Naitonal Association and this should be reflected in the legal agreements to be drafted and brought before the Council.

Cllr Boom – The Glen

Cllr Boom reported that recent vandalism had resulted in damage to one of the commemorative plaques to the late Mayor. He had spoken with Inspector Weeks who was looking into the situation. Cllr Boom also reported that the plants had now been purchased with the donation from the Smith Horticultural Trust and these would be planted at the end of March.

10/29.
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm

Copies of this document are available in large print on request
Signed Chair

22 February 2010

